

## Alabama Department of Environmental Management adem.alabama.gov

1400 Coliseum Blvd. 36110-2400 Post Office Box 301463

Montgomery, Alabama 36130-1463

(334) 271-7700 FAX (334) 271-7950

March 14, 2012

Mr. Robin Scott Chief Executive Officer McClellan Development Authority 4975 Bains Gap Road Anniston, Alabama 36205

RE: ADEM Review and Concurrence: Final Corrective Measures Implementation Report Landfill Cover Systems for Landfill 3, Parcel 80(6) and Fill Area Northwest of Reilly (FANWR) Airfield, Parcel 229(7); dated May 5, 2010 Fort McClellan, Calhoun County, Alabama Facility I.D. No. AL4210020562

Dear Mr. Scott:

The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM or the Department) has reviewed the McClellan Development Authority's *Final Corrective Measures Implementation Report (CMIR) Landfill Cover Systems for Landfill 3 and FANWR*. The subject document was originally submitted on April 17, 2008 and the cover letter was revised on May 5, 2010 to provide clarification to ADEM regarding review of the document. The Department has determined that the Final CMIR is in compliance with Section IV.D.2. of the Modified Cleanup Agreement between ADEM and McClellan Development Authority and, therefore, concurs with the document.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Mrs. Brandi Little of the Remediation Engineering Section at 334-274-4226 or via email at <a href="mailto:blittle@adem.state.al.us">blittle@adem.state.al.us</a>.

Sincerely,

Stephen A. Cobb, Chief

Governmental Hazardous Waste Branch

Land Division

cc: Mrs. Tracy P. Strickland/ADEM

Mr. Roger Hall/Matrix

Mr. Richard Satkin/Matrix

Ms. Lisa Holstein/Army